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Minutes
 Tuesday, January 30, 2017  

Mantorville Council Chambers
Attendance/Quorum:  
Members Present:  Blair, Lambert, Bryngelsen.  As the required number (4) of members was not present, no official business of the board could be addressed.

Call to Order – N/A

Introduction of guests - Joe Adams of the city was present 

Changes to agenda - NA
Approval of Minutes – NA
New Business:

1. Future of the Park Board/Elections - The group discussed and will recommend to the City Council that we continue as a committee of that group if no candidates for the Park & Rec. Board can be identified.   Will Lambert will request addition to the agenda for the next CC meeting.
Old Business:   In the absence of a quorum, the group informally discussed the following:
1. Mantor Field Playground Update:  Work is at a standstill until spring at which time we will need to add timbers across the front (West) side of the area, level and place fabric over the pea gravel then place mulch over the fabric (will need to order).  Some additional pea gravel and black dirt will be needed behind the retaining wall, after which sod or seeding can be done.
2. Mantor Field Dugouts update:  Materials have all been developed and Paulson hopes to get in to complete the dugouts next week (week of 2/6/17)
3. Dennison Field – Concrete Pads beneath the benches:  This will be a priority so the work can be accomplished before the beginning of baseball season.

4. Planned 2017 Projects:

A. Tree Removal/Replacement:

· Riverside Park – Trees have been identified and Joe Adams hopes to begin removing them in the next couple of weeks.

· Joe will be monitoring all parks and the community at large for EAB damage and other diseased trees requiring removal.

· The group felt we should hold off planning replacement plantings until we know more about how many additional trees may need removal.

B. Mulching

· K-M Dog Park - Once the weather is warm enough we will need to achieve a full ‘kill’ of grass/weeds from the fence to 2 feet beyond the lilacs.  After this is achieved we can have mulch brought in for distribution.

· Stussey Campground Hillside - as noted above, save the cost of the mulch will be covered by the RV Park Fund.

· Joe noted that we may need to add more mulch to the ______ Playground area.  If budget permits, we may be able to include this when we order the special playground mulch for the Mantor Field playground.
Reports 
Financial - N/A
Public works – Joe Adams noted that a 2 day seminar on Tree Management is tentatively scheduled for March and he will attend if approved to go.
City council   - N/A
Adjournment – N/A (no quorum)
Next meeting:  Tuesday, March 28 in City Council Chambers, 7:00 PM.

